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The City of New York 
Community Board 8 Manhattan 

 

January 13, 2022 

Edward F. Pincar  
Manhattan Borough Commissioner  
Department of Transportation  
59 Maiden Lane, 37th Floor  
New York, NY 10038  
 
 
RE: “No Parking” signage in front of 205 East 92nd Street (The Easton) 

Dear Commissioner Pincar, 

THIS APPLICATION IS DIVIDED INTO TWO PARTS. PART A, Parking Changes at 205 East 92nd Street, 
was approved. PART B, Speedbump Feasibility Study, was approved. 

 
WHEREAS; residents of the Easton, a residential building located at 205 East 92nd Street, have requested 
signage to prevent vehicles from blocking curbside access to their front entrance; and  
 
WHEREAS; the Easton is a large residential building with over 200 units and a significant number of 
residents for whom getting into and out of vehicles can be physically challenging; and 
 
WHEREAS; East 92nd Street has a steep grade that contributes to frequent vehicular speeding that 
threatens the safety of people entering and exiting vehicles that must stop in the moving lane because they 
can’t access the curbside in front of 205 East 92nd Street and is a through street that provides access to the 
FDR; and  
 
WHEREAS; Community Board 8 has reconsidered the Easton’s request, and recognizes the unique 
safety issues that would be addressed with a change of parking regulations; and  
 
WHEREAS; Community Board 8 seeks actions that can improve safety along 92nd Street by preventing 
speeding; and 
 
WHEREAS; Community Board 8 will continue to discuss how to approach the issue of improving 
curbside access for passenger pick-up and drop off in front of residential buildings and whether changes 
to parking regulations should be more regularly considered;  

At the Full Board meeting of Community Board 8 Manhattan held on January 12, 2022, the board APPROVED 
PART A of the following resolution by a vote of 42 in favor, 5 opposed, 0 abstentions and 0 not voting for cause: 

PART A: Parking Changes at 205 East 92nd Street 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that Community Board 8 Manhattan supports the request from 
residents of 205 East 92nd Street (the Easton) to change parking regulations in front of the building front 



Page 2 of 2 

entrance, and requests that the New York City Department of Transportation install “No Standing” 
signage for 2 car lengths.  

At the Full Board meeting of Community Board 8 Manhattan held on January 12, 2022, the board APPROVED 
PART B of the following resolution by a vote of 44 in favor, 2 opposed, 0 abstentions and 0 not voting for cause: 

PART B: Speedbump Feasibility Study 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Community Board 8 Manhattan requests that the New York City 
Department of Transportation conduct a speed hump feasibility study on 92nd Street between Third and 
Second Avenues. 

 
Please advise us of any action taken on this matter. 

Sincerely,  

Russell Squire Craig Lader and Charles Warren 
Russell Squire    Craig Lader and Charles Warren 
Chair     Co-Chairs, Transportation Committee 

  
cc: Honorable Eric Adams, Mayor of the City of New York 

Honorable Carolyn Maloney, 12th Congressional District Representative 
Honorable Mark Levine, Manhattan Borough President  
Honorable Liz Krueger, NYS Senator, 28th Senatorial District 
Honorable José M. Serrano, NYS Senator, 29th Senatorial District 
Honorable Dan Quart, NYS Assembly Member, 73rd Assembly District 
Honorable Rebecca Seawright, NYS Assembly Member 76th Assembly District 
Honorable Julie Menin, NYC Council Member, 5th Council District 
Honorable Keith Powers, NYC Council Member, 4th Council District 

 
 


	Sincerely,

